

STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

VIA US MAIL AND FAX

August 17, 2011

John J. Solin Mike Lauver Members, LLC SEATAC SHUTTLE, LLC d/b/a Whidbey-SeaTac Shuttle Post Office Box 2895 Oak Harbor, Washington 98277

RE: Docket TC-111457, Proposed Revision to Tariff No. 5; Passenger Seating

Dear Members Solin and Lauver:

Thank you for your letter dated August 16, 2011. I disagree with your assertion that my letter of August 12, 2011, provided no explanation of the grounds for rejecting your tariff filing. The requested tariff would raise rates for certain passengers, and for that reason you must provide thirty days' notice both to customers and the Commission. Moreover, Mr. David Gomez from Regulatory Services Staff responded to you via email on August 16, 2011, which serves as response to your letter.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Mr. Gomez at dgomez@utcwa.gov or 360-664-1240.

Sincerely,

DAVID W. DANNER

Executive Director and Secretary

Chia a Dan